
TEXAS GULF COAST CRIME PREVENTION ASSOCIATION 

Meeting Agenda 

February 22, 2023 – Baytown PD 

Baytown, Texas 

 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order at 11:35 AM by Bruce Paige. 

Pledge of Allegiance was led by Bruce Paige. 

Prayer was led by Jeff McGowen. 

A lunch from Chick-fil-a was provided by Baytown PD. 

 

Secretary Report - Ida Schoener 

The minutes for December, 2022 and January, 2023 were reviewed. Jeff 
McGowen motioned for approval of the minutes. Seconded by Kimberly 
Boniface. There was no discussion. Motion voted and passed.  

 

President Report - Bruce Paige 

Bruce thanked everyone for attending. Bruce noted that TGCCPA 
Scholarships and TCPA Waivers for the upcoming July Conference 
would be posted on our website by the weekend.  

 

1st VP Report - Jeff McGowen 



Jeff brought up the need for the State to be aligned with a university for 
our curriculum. Suggested were Law Enforcement Management 
Institute of Texas (LEMIT) and Houston Community College (HCC).  

 

There was a discussion about moving our website to the Police Chief’s 
web provider. It would cost $1,500 per year. Also we could use a 
program such as Band which is similar to using Facebook for keeping 
the region in contact.   

2nd VP Report - Harold Vandergrifft 

Harold was not present. Last month there were 24 in attendance for 
CP1.  

3rd VP Report - Michelle Cox 

Michelle she we need to photograph events and posted on our social 
media sites. Michelle noted that March 8th was First Responder Day at 
the Houston Live Stock and Rodeo.  

 

Treasurer Report - Jerry Lyons 

Jerry was not present. The treasurer’s report was not available. 

 

Membership Report-Greg Schoener 

Greg was not in attendance. Bruce had the totals. 

57 Total Members 

3 Life Members 

0 Corporate Members 



 

Parliamentary Report-Reginald Rainey 

Reginald was not present. 

New Business 

A motion was made to purchase a Scantron for no more than $2,000 
by Jeff McGowen. During the discussion, Michelle Cox spoke of a 
free app. Prior to these minutes being written, Bruce Paige tried 
ZipGrade and was successful in printing test forms and grading 
several forms making this the ideal solution at a zero cost.  

It was brought up that on March 24th there will be a golf tournament 
for Brazoria County Alliance for Children. Michelle Cox made a 
motion that we enter a team of 4 golfers at a cost of $500.00. 
Motion seconded by Jeff McGowen. There was no discussion. The 
motion was voted upon and passed.  

 

Old Business 

 None 

     Attendance Pot $100.00 

Number 26 was randomly selected. It was assigned to Michael Jackson 
of Pasadena PD who was not in attendance. 

Next Drawing $150.00 

 

 

Next Meeting 



March 29, 2022, at the East Aldine Management District along with the 
CP2 class.  

 

Adjourn 

A motion was made by Jeff McGowen to adjourn the meeting. This was 
seconded by Michelle Cox. The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 pm. 

 

 

 

 


